
         Sunday  September  30 , 2018  

Душпастирі: 
о. Янко Колошняї 

Резиденція тел: 306-244-2604 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

     диякон Мирон Ямнюк 

Pastoral Team: 
Very Rev. Janko Kolosnjaji 

Residence tel: 306-244-2604 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

  Deacon Myron Yamniuk 

БОЖЕСТВЕННА ЛІТУРГІЯ 

  В неділю: рано   
  Свята:      10:00 рано 
 Щодня:     8:00 рано 

DIVINE LITURGY 

Sunday:   10:00 a.m.  

10:00 a.m. 

Daily:         8:00 a.m. 

  CATECHETICAL PROGRAMS:   
  See inside for specifics 

BAPTISM:    
By appointment (Pre-Baptismal preparation) 

CONFESSIONS - СПОВІДЬ:   
30 minutes before Liturgy  

MATRIMONY:   
By appointment (one year in advance) 

FUNERALS: By arrangement 

VISITATION OF THE SICK:   any time 

HOLY COMMUNION AT HOMES:  
First Friday of the month 

PARISH OFFICE 

Open Monday to Thursday 

9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

ПАРАФІЯЛЬНА КАНЦЕЛЯРІЯ 

від понеділка до четверга 

9:00 рано до 4:00 пополудні 



    Schedule for Sundays  

SUNDAY  (10:00 a.m.) September 30th (Bilingual)

 Readers:    (Uk.53)  
  Ivan Kolosnjaji (Eng.53) 

 Cantor: Mark Churko/ Curtis Hiebert 

 Sacristan:  Alex Komarnicki  

 Ushers: John Bomok / John Luby

   Altar Servers: Please Volunteer 

SUNDAY  (10:00 a.m.) October 7th (Bilingual)

 Readers:    (Uk.4)   
  Madison Hiebert (Eng.4) 

 Cantor: Mark Churko/ Curtis Hiebert 

 Sacristan:  David  Orenchuk 

 Ushers: Ken Fay & Ed Rogalski

   Altar Servers: Please Volunteer 

SUNDAY  (10:00 a.m.) October 14th (Ukrainian)

 Readers:    (Uk.7)   
  Alexa Kowaluk (Eng.7) 

 Cantor: Nadia Prokopchuk/ Nissa Baran 

 Sacristan:  David  Nahachewsky 

 Ushers: 

   Altar Servers: Please Volunteer 

SUNDAY  (10:00 a.m.) October 21st (Bilingual)

 Readers:    (Uk.9)   
  Iris Owchar (Eng.9) 

 Cantor: Curtis Hiebert / Mark Churko  

 Sacristan:  Jon Holowachuk 

 Ushers: tba

   Altar Servers: Please Volunteer 

Вітаємо всіх гостей, приятелів та рідних, які зєдналися сьогодні  разом брати 

участь в цій  Службі Божій. Нехай наш Господь благословить Вас і Вашу родину! 

 We extend our welcome to all guests, friends,  visiting relatives  and  parishioners in                                     

celebrating t s Divine Liturgy together.  May our Lord  bless you  and your family! 

Місячний намір Святішого Отця                                 

Папи Римського на жовтень 

Щоб богопосвячені особи розвивал свій 

місіонерський запал і були присутніми серед 

бідних, на маргінесі, та хто не має голосу. 

 

     Monthly Intentions of the  Holy Father  

for October 

Будь ласка пoмолитися:  

за Вашу родину, за членів Парафії , а особливо 
за тих, які знаходяться в лікарнях, або тих що 
очікують Божої  відповіді на ї хні молитви, або 
радіють Божою відповідю або за тих що 
покликані до ї хньої  вічної  винагороди, або за 
родину яку вони залишили. 
Помолитись про мирне 
розв’язання конфлікту в 
Украї ні  і усьому світі .  

Бог Чує Наші Молитви 

Congratulations to baptised and confirmed!                                                                                   
We are happy to welcome:  

Eric Alfred Scott Jacklin 
son of Craig & Larissa 

as the newest member of   
St. George’s  Cathedral Parish!  

May God grant her many  Happy and           
Blessed years! На многая і благая літа! 

Catechists are the people who keep 

the memory of God alive; they keep 

it alive in themselves and they are 

able to revive it in others. 

                                        Pope Frances 



              Please join us in praying the  LIVING ROSARY -  

     Кожної п’ятниці в жовтню  - Every Friday in October at  6:30 p.m.  

     We invite and encourage everyone to join us for these special devotions. 

 

НЕДІЛЯ - SUNDAY, September 30th: 19th Sunday after Pentecost;19-та Неділя пo Зісланні 

: 31-36) 

   10:00 a.m.  Divine Liturgy for all Parishioners (Bilingual) - Свята Літургія за парафіян  

 ПОНЕДІЛОК - MONDAY,  October 1st   

   Покров  Пресвятої  Богородиці - Protection of the Mother of God  

  10:00 a.m. God’s Blessings and Protection for Daniel ………….…………………….family 

 ВІВТОРОК -TUESDAY, October 2nd   

    8:00 a.m. +Rosalya, Yosyp, Magdaklyna, Mykhaylo z rodynamy …Viktoriia Marko 

СЕРЕДА - WEDNESDAY, October 3rd  

            8 :00 a.m.         +Beryl Cruise ………………………………...……...…….John & Angeline Chrusch 

ЧЕТВЕР - THURSDAY, October 4th   

     8:00 a.m.            

 П’ЯТНИЦЯ - FIRST FRIDAY, October 5th   

           8:00 a.m. Souls in Purgatory……………………………………………………...…………..Jane W. 

              6:30 p.m.  

 CУБОТА -  SATURDAY, October 6th  

        10:00 a.m. + Mary Popowich ………………………………….………………… Popowich family 

НЕДІЛЯ - SUNDAY, October 7th  : 20th Sunday after Pentecost;20-та Неділя пo Зісланні 

          : 11-16) 

   10:00 a.m.  Divine Liturgy for all Parishioners (Bilingual) - Свята Літургія за парафіян  



Rev. and Very Rev. Parish Priests 

And Catechists 

Praised be Jesus Christ! 

 

“If I proclaim the gospel, this gives me no ground for 

boasting, for an obligation is laid on me, and woe to 

me if I do not proclaim the gospel!” (1 Cor 9, 16) 

 

Dear Catechists! 

 

I sincerely greet you on the Day of the catechist! 

 

Approaching the apostles, who were leaving Jerusalem and were discussing what had 

happened, Jesus proceeds, accompanied them, to explain to them the Sacred Scriptures 

(Ref. Luke 24, 13-35). Modern people also need leadership in their journey of faith 

throughout their lives. The Church provides this leadership through catechization. “The 

goal of catechesis, as the essential work of the Church, is to teach and to form Christians 

in the faith, leading them into fellowship with Jesus Christ and the Church community.” 

 

This year Synod of Bishops was dedicated to the topic of the Word of God and catechesis. 

A lot of attention was devoted to questions who are catechists and which persons are 

been catechized. In their resolutions and the Post Synodal pastoral letter, the Bishops of 

the Ukrainian Greek-Catholic Church reflected on the state of the announcement of the 

Word of God and catechetical teaching in our Church. They have proposed in their 

norms, that having properly read the signs of the times, we must unite all our efforts to 

fulfill our very important mission of catechetical service. 

 

The Post Synodal letter will be published soon. I invite you to carefully read this docu-

ment of the Synod, which is very important and timely for us, in that it calls on us to 

consider new methods of proclaiming the Word of God and the transferal of faith. We are 

very pleased that after much hard work and prayers, the Synod has for the very first 

time dedicated a pastoral letter on the Word of God and catechesis. As catechesis is the 

constant and continued method of transferal of the faith to all the members of Christ’s 

Church i. e. – children, youth, and adults. 

 

It is of the fondest of memories that I remember my work with all of you in our eparchies 

and am very grateful for everything that we as a Church have been able to accomplish 

through prayer and hard work in the last 25 years. 

 

At the Synod, due to my upcoming retirement, I have presented my intention to retire 

from the Catechetical Commission, after 25 years of service. It is of the fondest of memo-

ries that I remember my work with all of you in our eparchies and am very grateful for 



everything that we as a Church have been able to accomplish through prayer and hard 

work in the last 25 years. We can say that the catechetical apostolate has grown and ma-

tured throughout our Church. 

 

I especially want to thank sr. Luiza Ciupa, SMI, who for the last 22 years has selflessly 

worked in our Church in the catechetical field. I want to thank God for all the coworkers 

in the catechetical service I have met over the past years. 

 

I pray that the Holy Spirit will bless our new team, the new head of the Patriarchal Cate-

chetical Commission, Bishop David Motiuk and Mr. Nazar Duda, the new Vice Chair of 

the Commission. 

 

We will all work with you, catechists so that our Church may be able to recognize the 

challenges that our mission will face in the coming years. A lot has been accomplished, 

but the possibilities of new and better service demand that we are able to respond to the 

challenges of the future. 

 

A lot has been accomplished, but the possibilities of new and better service demand that 

we are able to respond to the challenges of the future. 

 

I pray that our merciful God will bless you in your service for the good of our Church and 

our people. The goal of catechization is to better recognize the Person of Jesus Christ. 

The Blessed Virgin Mary, the Mother, and follower of Jesus, herself heard His words and 

believed it and gifted it to the world. She is always an example for us, on how to be fol-

lowers of Jesus and how to lead others to Him. So that, thanks to our witness in the faith 

of the person of Christ, our student who today tells us “we want to see Jesus” (John 

12,21) may in fact recognize Him and receive Him, and live in the unit with Him. 

 

May the Mother of God lead us in our mission of listening and personalization of Word of 

God in our daily lines, that we may more deeply recognize the teaching of Christ and 

grow in faith and that we may with joy and enthusiasm pass it on. 

 

With pray and gratitude, 

 

May God bless you! 

 

+ Peter (Stasiuk) 

 

Head of Patriarchal Catechetical Commission 

 

Lviv, September 10, 2018 
 



Your Return Gift  to God :  

    Sunday & Feast Day Collection  ...........................................................................        $     968.00 

   Open Collection ……………………….……….....……...……….........................       $     131.05 

Automatic Debits ………………………………………………………………….       $       75.00       

 Vigil Lights …………………………………...…………………...........................       $       34.60 

May the gifts of time, talents and treasure you offer to God  be multiplied through the world.  

May Our Lord bless you graciously. 

Meetings & Events - Сходини та Події 

Sep   30 (Sun) Parish Fall Supper 

Oct    18 (Thu) St. Volodymyr Steak Night  Fundraiser at the Sutherland Bar & Grill 

Nov   18 (Sun) St. Joseph’s Birthday Party sponsored by our Parish 

Nov   25 (Sun) After the Liturgy : Панахида - Holodomor Memorial Service, Panakhyda  

SIMPLE, SAFE, RELIABLE AND EASY ….Giving 
monthly by direct debit is a confidential agreement between 
you  and  St. George’s Parish.  Simply  complete  the  pre-
authorized debit form (available at the entrance of the 
church), attach a voided cheque and place it in the collection 
basket. Thanks, sincerely, for your generosity and support!  

If you have any Bulletin  Submissions, please bring them  to the  
office or  email them to: saintgeorge@shaw.ca                                                   

no later than Wednesday . 

 LITURGY LIVE: 

 Attending the University of Saskatchewan this fall?  Divine Liturgy is celebrated every 
Friday at 11:30 am at the St. Thomas More College Chapel.  Come and connect with other Ukraini-
an Catholic students! For more information, call/text Fr. Andre Lalach @ 306-280-2941, or drop 
in for a visit at STM 236. 

St. George’s Special Project  Donations 
Raising funds to pay the cost of                                   
Cathedral Roof Drainage System  

  Parish goal is: $ 20, 000. 00        

  Balance to date:    $    5, 650. 00   

 Thank you very much!  Щиро Дякуємо ! 

Donations may be given anytime. 

Bible Study  
Weekly sessions with Hieromonk Gregory Hrynkiw ASTH  featuring the Gospel of Matthew 

         Every Tuesday  from 6:30 – 7:15 p.m. at Dormition Parish (120 – 105th Street West)  
All are welcome!  No registration required.  

Free will offering. For more info contact Judith at (306) 668 – 1854 or (306) 241 – 8276. 

 Shrine (Khram) of the Venerable  Nun Martyrs  Olympia and Laurentia  -  The Sisters of                     
St. Joseph invite you to join them in the weekly Moleben Services on  Sunday evenings  at 7:00 p.m. 
at the Shrine of the  Venerable Nun Martyrs Olympia and Laurentia   

 St. George’s Ukrainian Senior Citizen Centre  is having available one  and two bedroom apartment. 

       To apply  or for more information please phone Bernie at 306-934-6555 



MUSÉE UKRAINA MUSEUM PRESENTS 

6th Annual Varvara’s Varenyky & Vodka Vechir 
 An evening fundraiser to support Musée Ukraina Museum 

 Thursday, October 25, 2018 – 6:00 pm (Supper at 6:45 pm)  

 St. George’s Senior Center (1235-20th St. West, Saskatoon) - $25.00/p.p. 

Includes Varenyky (Perogies), Cabbage Rolls, Sausage and Condiments.                 

Ukrainian Beer, Vodka Shots, Special Raffle, Unique Prizes and Entertainment.  

For tickets contact: Nissa @ 306-260-5950 or Marlene @306-262-1647                   

or stop by the Museum (222 Avenue M South) – Sundays from 11:30 am - 4:30 pm.  

Deadline for tickets is October 21st – Limited Tickets! 

Eparchial Website:  www.skeparchy.org 

Family and Life Office:  www.skeparchy.org/flo 

Youth and Young Adult:  www.skeparchy.org/ucya/ 

BBESSI:  www.bbessi.org         UCREC: www.ucrec.ca 

 BIRTHDAY PARTY at ST. JOSEPH'S HOME – Sunday, October 14, 2018 at 1:30 p.m.                 
(33 Valens Drive, Saskatoon, SK.) Celebrating the birthdays of the residents for the month of October. 
Sponsored by St. Joseph's Home Auxiliary. Please come and join the Sisters of St. Joseph, the celebrants, 
their families, residents and sponsoring group for an afternoon birthday party celebration, with a snack 
and entertainment. 

 Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat – October 19-21, 2018.  Are you hurting because of an abortion? 

Rachel's Vineyard is a safe place to renew, rebuild and redeem hearts broken by abortion in a supportive, 

confidential and nonjudgmental environment. Next retreat will be held Oct 19-21. Contact Elaine at:            

(306) 480-8911 or r.vineyardsk@sasktel.net. 

 ST. GEORGE’S SENIORS  CLUB (1235 – 20TH ST. WEST)    -  THE MUSIC JAM -  If you like music, 

play an instrument or sing, listen or dance – COME OUT  to St. George’s Seniors Club. Beginning Thursday, 

October 4
th

 – 1:00 – 3:00 p.m.  (every 1st & 3rd Thursday of the month).  Admission is FREE – Coffee & 

Cookies at  ½ time. Info  Contact:  Steve Pisio   306-384-6318  or Wally Wandzura – 306-934-8058. The more 

the merrier. 

 Lay Formation Alumni Fall Gathering on Saturday, October 27, 2018 at Queen's House of 

Retreats  in Saskatoon from 8:00 am to 3:30 pm. Bishop Mark Hagemoen is the guest speaker. Cost is 

$40 – Deadline to register is Oct. 22. Register online at Register online at: www.saskatoonrcdiocese.com/

programs.layformationalumni/register or by mailing your cheque payable to “Cathedral of the Holy Family 

– Lay Formation Alumni” to: Gloria Pryma, 213-3104 Louise Place, Saskatoon, SK S7J 5J8. 

 Catholic Health Association of Saskatchewan (CHAS) - 75th Annual Convention -                      

October 22-23, 2018, Saskatoon Inn, Saskatoon.This year's theme is “Following True North: Navigating 

Change as Faith-filled Caregivers”.  Keynote Speakers: Sr. Nuala Kenny, Dr. Tracy Trothen, and 

Gregg Brown. For more information regarding the conference or to register, contact the CHAS office at               

306-955-CHAS (2427), email: catholichealth@chassk.ca, or visit www.chassk.ca. 

 Prairie Centre for Ecumenism presents “Coffee Talk Series for 2018-2019” with Jakob Palm: ‘How 

to Love Your Neighbour’s Church as Your Own' on Thursday, October 11, 2018 – 7:00 – 9:00 pm at                

St. Anne’s Roman Catholic Church (217 Lenore Drive, Saskatoon)  



 

Museum Hours are Sundays  

11:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

https://www.skeparchy.org/wordpress/
https://skeparchy.org/flo/
https://skeparchy.org/ucya/
https://bbessi.org/
http://www.ucrec.ca
mailto:r.vineyardsk@sasktel.net
mailto:catholichealth@chassk.ca
http://www.chassk.ca/


Steak Night Fundraiser 
Thursday, October 18, 2018 

 

Tickets $20.00   

Must be 19 yrs. and over 

 

Young people of 12+ are        

invited to the Movie Night 

"Chronicles of Narnia: Prince 

Caspian" on Saturday,  

October 13 from 5.00-8.30pm  

at the Shrine of the Blessed 

Nun Martyrs Olympia and Laurentia (215 Ave M South).  

There will be prayer, discussion, and drinks! 

Donation is $5. Please contact Viktoriia by October 10th to 
register at: uwitness2youth@gmail.com or by calling              

306-914-0355. 

We offer you once again the magical world of C.S.Lewis' beloved 

fantasy Prince Caspian, the second installment of The Chronicles of 

Narnia series. You will join Peter, Susan, Edmund, Lucy, the 

mighty and majestic Aslan, friendly new Narnian creatures and 

Prince Caspian as they lead the Narnians on a remarkable journey to 

restore peace and glory to their enchanted land. You will discover 

this majestic adventurous world in a very interesting exciting and 

Christian way. Continuing the adventure of The Lion, The Witch 

and The Wardrobe with more magic and a brand-new hero, Prince 

Caspian is a  triumph of imagination, courage, love, joy and humor 

you will want to watch again and again. 

mailto:uwitness2youth@gmail.com

